
 

 

SAC Meeting 

3:50- 4:15 

Osceola Magnet School 

 

April 11, 2018 

Kevin Oberlink called the meeting to order at 3:50.    Attendance: Scott Simpson, Kevin Oberlink, Amber DelTufo, Cindy 

Rodriguez, Melissa Brown, Nate Bruckner, Craig MacCoy, Brian Holmes, Jennifer Tripp, John Young, Michael Greto, and 

Jerra Fortner. 

Minutes Approval: A motion was made by Nate Bruckner to approve the minutes and seconded by Brian Holmes. 

SAC Funds:  We have $15,701.29 available in funds.  We would like to plan a day of vertical planning around May 29th, 

for 25 teachers for 5 hours for a total cost of $3,125.00. Jerra Fortner made a motion to approve the funds and Brian 

Holmes seconded the motion.  It was approved unanimously.  Also, we are looking for a weatherproof wireless paging 

system.  The benefit would be that it will reach the entire car loop and make us less dependent on radios.  In that we’d 

be the first in IRC to have the system they will waive the cost and only charge $700.00 for installation.  Jennifer Tripp 

suggested we speak to other schools in Saint Lucie County, who use the system, to see if they are pleased with their 

performance.  Scott Simpson said he would reach out to a couple of schools. Nate Bruckner made a motion to approve 

the P.A. System, and Craig MacCoy seconded it. It was approved unanimously.  

Principal’s Report: OMS 25th Anniversary celebration from 3-6 on Sat. the April 14th. Please come on out!  ELA FSA 3rd 

grade testing started today.  It continues throughout the month in grades 3-5th grades.  He is concerned about the lack 

of funding approved by the state   It looks like we’ll have to make some cuts.  Luckily our own fund raising has gone well 

through PTA. Jennifer Tripp inquired about Nate Bruckner’s efforts to secure funding for Singapore Math.  N. Bruckner 

and S. Simpson shared that we could use more help finding potential donors.  A flyer is being put together to help 

communicate our needs.  S. Simpson said our funding needs have decreased to about $12,000 because K and 1st grade 

isn’t requiring consumables.  He hopes that the PTA and SAC might be able to fund shortfalls in fundraising efforts. Now 

we have lighting in the courtyard.  Work order to go out to the art room and eventually the hardcourt.   

PTA Report:  Fun Run was a huge success! However, the final numbers aren’t in yet.  PTA will vote to use funds and 

reach out to teachers for wish lists once the numbers are in.  Nomination forms are going home tomorrow for PTA 

board.  The Volunteer cards will be being tallied and parents will be notified about recording the hours. Fine Arts Night is 

May 10th, as well as the PTA meeting.   

Meeting was adjourned at 4:15.  

 

 

 


